C-TAC Advisory Meeting

Host:  Marathon Gas Field Facility
December 11, 2008
MINUTES
Members Present:
 Val Ischi, Loretta Spalding, Walt Ward, Wally Ward, Ruben Foster, Diana Spann, Michael Bernard, Bob Hammer
Guests Present:
Todd Paxton, Dana Edwards, Tim Johnson, Bruce Jackman, Leanne Abendroth 
The meeting was held at the Marathon Gas Field facility.
After a brief introduction Todd Paxton from Marathon Oil and Gas gave a brief history on the gas field and its operations. The chemical plant is over 30 years in the beginning it produced 200, 0000.00 cubic feet of natural gas per day. They predicted it would produce for 15 years. It now has the capability of 80, 0000.00. The plant produces, based on market demand 50, 0000.00 cubic feet per day, 365 days a year. Some of the major utilities that buy from Marathon are ConocoPhillips LNG, Enstar, Tesoro and British Petroleum Gas to Liquids. 
Marathon has multiple wells that producing natural gas and others that are exploratory sites. The sites include Ninilchik, Beaver Creek, Marathon Rd. and Sterling. There are 57 full time employees that are employed through Marathon and 150 contract employees.

The future for Marathon is unknown, predicting another 15 years of operation. A big part of its future is LNG.

There are opportunities for students to gain employment through Marathon. One option is a Roustabout position. The worker will be evaluated periodically and then possibly get promoted. There is a lot of on the job training. Todd Paxton said a technical background listed on their resume is a big plus. He encourages students to continue to further their education in Math and Science. The process technology and instrumentation programs at KPC are also a plus for employment.
Ruben Foster from the Department of Corrections talked about the classes he is in the process of creating. He started last year and they have been through the first set of approvals. He expects final approval from the Board of Regions by May or June and classes to begin in the fall. They will be web-based through KPC. After completion of a class students will receive either a 30 credit certification or a 15 credit endorsement giving them hiring preference. The long term goal is to create an associates degree in criminal justice.
Loretta Spalding with New Frontier Training and Amundsen Education Group discussed what training their business provides. They work with individules who are seeking office work in entry level positions. They teach a variety of office skills including the Excel program. Some employers will send employees to New Frontier for further training. New Frontier has an 80% placement rate.

Their website is www.careerinstitute.com
The Amundsen Group teaches Alaska Natives residential construction skills. They’ve built three homes in Kenai and have three scheduled for this year. 
Leanne Abendroth from KPBSD After School Construction Academies reported on the academies that ended this month and those that are set to begin in January. She felt it was a successful first session with 77 students participating. Each central peninsula high school as well as Homer, Seward, Nikolaesvk and Seldovia will have academies. On a trip to the Nikiski academy it was wonderful to see the students having fun while learning a skill with instructor Lee Chadwick. 

Walt Ward talked about a Tri-school academy that will take place in Seldovia. Three schools, Seldovia, Nanwalek and Port Graham will come together and have a 2 week, 80 hour academy. They will touch bases on all aspects of construction as well as culinary arts, health, math, science, English and cultural exchange. It is coming together quite well and will be a pilot academy.

Bob Hammer with the Adult Construction Academies stated that they will be offering academies in carpentry, electrical, welding and drywall.  They will be housed in the Skyview auto shop and be using the WDC for the welding classes. He thought last year was a success and graduated 11 carpenters and 8 plumbers. He would like to combine the student and adult academies on a Saturday. For the future he would like to see the adult academies build houses on a two year cycle. They are beginning to advertise and screen academy applicants and will begin the first week of February.
Walt Ward gave a list of the classes being offered next semester at the WDC. They are Building trades, Power Mechanics, Welding, Drafting and Employability Skills. The last two will also be offered Distance Delivery. Online classes being offered are Tourism and Hospitality as well as Child Development.
Walt Ward talked about the AACTE Professional Development Conference. 5 instructors and 4 counselors attended and they got to talk with other instructors and counselors from around the state. 
Wally Ward discussed the CTSO district conference to be hosted by the Homer’s FFA  on February 6th. It is a chance for all students who are members of a Career and Technical Student Organization (CTSO) to compete against other students in many different categories, all relating to career and technical skills. 
Walt Ward gave information on the different grants the school district receives that go towards enhancing the Career and Technical Education programs offered. He stated that grants are a vital component to the program. The Carl Perkins grant comes from the Federal government and helps purchase items not considered a normal purchase. After School Construction Academy programs runs solely off of grant funds provided by the state of Alaska, The Alaska General Contractors and the Department of Labor. These grants are used for all supplies and instructor stipends. The Youth First Grant provides funding to the Workforce Development and the Department of Labor for youth training and development in high growth jobs and apprenticeship programs. This grants funds the Emergency Trauma Technician (ETT) academies.
Dana Edwards a teacher at Soldotna High School is teaching a new class; Introduction to Engineering where students get hands on experience learning the principals of engineering. Students study structural analysis as well as learn the AutoCAD program.

Dana said one of his assignments to his student was to come up with a design that would separate marbles by color. Students were amazed when they actually, with reasoning and engineering accomplished that. Long term goals are to provide this training to all central peninsula high school students.
Discussion Topics
· Diana Spann with the State Department of Labor talked briefly about the Apprenticeship Initiative and how busy the department is with the upcoming adult construction academy. She listed other areas they are involved in now such as the outreach program for Spring Creek and Wildwood residents. She works with residents due to be released and helps them seek employment.
· Diana Span and Val Ischi mentioned that there are only 58 job openings advertised at the Department of Labor.
· Bob Hammer stated that $330,000.00 was granted from the state to train persons to become weatherization specialists. They will go to homes and inspect them for their energy rating. He said that is going to be a big field in the near future.
The next meeting is scheduled for February 10, 2009 at 11:30 am, location to be announced
We’d like to thank Todd Paxton and Marathon Oil and Gas for their hospitality!
Here’s wishing you all a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year. Thank you for your interest and involvement with youth and Career and Technical Education.
